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FORMAL OBJECTION TO 

Application Number SSD-11591659 

279 Deep Creek Rd, Limeburners Creek 2324 

Ironstone Developments ‘DEEP CREEK QUARRY’ 

 

As a landowner on Fords Rd, a resident and on behalf of my business Ocean and Earth Farmstay 

ABN 98994349591 (Operational since 01/01/2007) I strongly object to the above mentioned 

Application from Ironstone Developments for the ‘DEEP CREEK QUARRY’. 

 

Ironstone Developments have not consulted with myself in regards to their application for the 

proposed quarry.  They have not adhered to the SEARS (Secretaries Environment Assessment 

Requirement) in relation to communication with myself in regards to the impact this project will 

have on my business and livelihood. 

 

The Mara consulting group working on behalf of Ironstone Developments have stated that all 

businesses in the area have been contacted which is a BLATANT LIE!  Nothing has been 

communicated in writing or verbally to Ocean and Earth Farmstay. 

 

The noise, vibration, air pollution, traffic congestion and safety of travellers staying at my property 

will adversely impact negatively on my business and the paying clients impression of the area and 

my farmstay.  People come from all over NSW, VIC, QLD and other states to visit our unique property 

brimming with wildlife, flora and serenity which will be adversely compromised by the proposed 

quarry. 

 

I understand this project is classified as State Significant but locally it will ruin our community, 

tourism to the area including Stroud and Barrington Tops due to high levels of traffic.  The 

Department of Planning need to be held accountable if the above project is approved whether it be 

a legal injunction directed toward Ironstone Developments for lack of communication with those 

affected and the mistruths documented in their proposal.  The underhanded way this has been 

handled to date is incomprehensible.   

mailto:kerryleam@ozemail.com.au


We as a local community will not tolerate the submissive way in which we have been treated to 

date.  We are beginning the process of speaking to Federal ministers in regards to the zero emissions 

by 2050 which this does not comply. 


